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March 23, 2016 

 

Betty Holley 

H & H Stone 

P.O. Box 246 

Dove Creek, CO 81324 

 

Re: Notice of Continuance, H & H Quarry No. 2, M-1998-080 

 

Dear Ms. Holley, 

 

On February 12, 2016 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) mailed a 

Notice of Violation, No. MV-2016-005 for the above listed site.  This matter was scheduled to 

appear before the Mined Land Reclamation Board during the March 23-24, 2016 hearing. In an 

effort to resolve this issue the Division is continuing the hearing to April with the possibility to 

withdrawal the action upon compliance.   

 

This notice is to inform you that this matter is being continued.  A Formal Public hearing will be 

held during the April 27-28, 2016 Board Meeting.  The hearing will be held in Room 318 of 

1313 Sherman Street, Denver, Colorado, beginning at 9:00 AM or as soon thereafter as the 

matter can be considered.  At that hearing you will have the opportunity to present your defense.   

 

The Division would like to remind you that if compliance is reached on or before April 22, 2016 

the item will be withdrawn.  In order to prevent further Board action the Division must receive 

the following; 

 

 $323.00 required annual fees for each of the years 2013, 2014 and 2015 

 $232.00 Civil Penalties assessed (Total of $1,292.00) 

 Required Annual Report for 2015 

 Required Annual Map for 2015 

 

If these items are not received by April 22, 2016 this matter will be heard at the April 27-28 for 

consideration of permit revocation and finding the financial warranty subject to forfeiture.  The 

Board’s agenda may not be finalized until the week of the Board meeting.  Therefore, we 

recommend you contact the Board Secretary, Johnie Abad, at (303)-866-3567 ext. 8136 or at 

johnie.a.abad@state.co.us on Monday April 25, 2016 to confirm the specific date of the hearing.   

 

If you have any questions or require further information please do not hesitate to contact me at 

(970)-243-6368 or by email at lucas.west@state.co.us.   
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Sincerely, 

  
Lucas West 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

Phone: (970)-243-6368 

 

 

Cc: Russ Means, Senior Environmental Protection Specialist, GJFO Supervisor 

 Michelle Ramirez, DRMS Admin 
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